
Working visit of the Deputy Prime
Minister for Reintegration to Dubăsari
district

On September 30, 2024, Deputy Prime Minister for Reintegration Oleg Serebrian,
together with MP Roman Rosca, Chairman of the Special Commission for Parliamentary
Monitoring and Control over the Implementation of Reintegration Policies of the
Republic of Moldova, as well as representatives of the Bureau for Reintegration
Policies, paid a working visit to the communes of Cocieri, Molovata and Molovata Nouă
in the Dubăsari district.

During the meetings with representatives of local authorities, the education sector,
farmers who own agricultural lands located beyond the Râbniţa-Tiraspol road, as well
as with residents of these settlements, the socio-economic situation, artificial barriers
to free movement created by the so-called security forces of the Transnistrian region
were discussed.

Meanwhile, during the visit of Deputy Prime Minister Oleg Serebrian to the Roghi
Gymnasium, one of the eight Romanian-language schools in the Transnistrian region, it
was emphasized that the proper functioning of the gymnasium is under constant
control of the constitutional authorities of Chișinău. At the same time, the efforts of the
gymnasium administration aimed at increasing the number of pupils were noted and
encouraged. Thus, in comparison with the previous school year, the number of
schoolchildren this year has increased by 20% due to the involvement of pupils from
the village of Țâbuleuca and the town of Dubăsari – settlements located in the
perimeter temporarily not under the control of the constitutional authorities.

Deputy Prime Minister Oleg Serebrian drew attention to the benefits provided by
European integration, European and national development programs, with the
implementation of projects with major impact on the Security Zone, especially in the
field of local infrastructure development.

   


